
On September 17, 2023 at 0910 an informal gathering of the Women of St. John's met in the basement 

of the church to review and select carpeting for the entryway and steps from the basement to the 

church proper. In attendance were President Teresa Fiala, Vice President Dee Dahm, Secretary Finny 

Sechser, Joan Vega, Dorothy Vershure, Gayle Schneller, Jeanie Fischer, Judy Lacey, Monica Whiting, Jan 

Skott and Kathy Sayles. Carpet samples obtained by Joan Vega from Black Hills Flooring were compared 

with the current flooring in the basement and a muted brown, tan, turquoise sampled was preferred by 

all. 

Adjournment at 0926. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Finny Sechser, secretary, Women of St. John's 


